

Directeur Général, Stéphane Cyr Municipalité du district de Clare 1185 Highway 1 Box 458, Little Brook, N.S. B0W 1Z0

October 17th 2016

Re: Board Representation for The Meadows (Tidal View Manor)

Dear Mr. Cyr:

I write to you as the Chairman of the Board of Directors for The Meadows Tidal View Manor. You may already be aware that our Board is in the process of restructuring. With these changes, it will no longer be necessary for The Municipality of Clare to appoint a representative to serve as a member on our board.

With the new elected candidates, we ask that you discontinue appointing any new members for terms on our board. However, in the event we are unable to find external board members in the future, we request keeping an option of approaching the Town or surrounding municipalities for specific skills based appointment if required. In order to maintain some continuity, some of the existing board members (regardless of their status as a councilor, will remain as a volunteer). If you have any questions please contact Anna Babin at 902-881-3360.

On behalf of the CEO, Anna Babin, and as Board Chair, I wish to take this opportunity to say how thankful we are for the services the Town and Municipalities have offered for well over two decades. These Councilors have served numerous volunteer hours on our board and many with consecutive terms. Mr. Ronnie Leblanc has made personal sacrifices of time to attend our meetings or participate on committees. He will continue assisting us over the next year as a volunteer to our Board.

It is with gratitude that we bid many of our council members farewell and thank them for their support in assisting the Meadows achieving their Mission, Vision and Values.

Sincerely,

Mr. Gordon Wood

Cc:

Membres du conseil

Anna Babin, CEO & Administrator

cao@municipality.clare.ns.ca

From: nikitammg27 < nikitammg27@yahoo.ca>

Sent:October-02-16 3:52 PMTo:cao@municipality.clare.ns.caSubject:Budget for 2017 funding

Dear council members my name is Melissa Comeau I am the owner and operator of foster for cats. We have been helping the community and the Digby County Community for three years now with this spay and neuter programming. I am asking the council to support Foster for cats and regards to the spay and neuter programming. What we do is we have a form for people to fill out to get a discount on their spay and neuter. The ranges are 25% to 50% of the spay or neuter and the owner takes responsibility of the rest. The municipality of Digby has graciously given us \$5,000 to help spay-neuter and vaccinate but where a lot of the community of Clare asks for our help I would like for the community counselors to also participate in funding. All of the proceeds go to the Clare Animal Hospital which is the lowest price. For Foster for cats with a discount. We are asking you to please dig deep,think hard and help the community back the cats are a serious problem with lots of complaints lots of diseases I don't think it would take long to help the community out. If we can get into people's homes we can stop the action of throughout cat and kittens. Thank you for your time.

Sent from my Bell Samsung device over Canada's largest network.